# BIRTHS & DEATHS CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

#### BORN

LANDRY-RIEL - Bryan and Margot are proud to announce the birth of their third child Christopher born July 18, 1997, weighing 7 lbs. 13 oz. A beautiful baby brother for Jonathan and Alexander. Proud Grandparents are Gilles and Betty Riel (12th grandchild) and Raymond and Maureen Landry.

THÉORÊT-PRINGLE - Hi, my name is Joshua, I'd like to introduce my little sister, Sarah, born August 26, 1997 at the Anna Laberge Hospital, weighing 7 lbs. Proud parents are Caroline Théorêt and Bob Pringle of Ormstown. Proud grandmothers are Annette Théorêt and Mary Pringle.

#### DIED

DAGG, John - On Thursday, September 4, 1997 at the Lakeshore General Hospital. Beloved husband of Mary Hempseed. Much loved father of Ian (Danielle), Peter (Pat) and Laurie (Jerry). Grandfather of Marc, Jan, Lisa, Emilie, Jonathan, Robbie, Lisey and Adam. Funeral service took place on Sept. 6, 1997 in Pointe Claire.

GALIPEAU, Alcide - In Huntingdon on September 6, 1997 at the age of 83 years, passed away Mr. Alcide Galipeau, husband of Mrs. Rose-Alda Allen. Besides his wife he leaves to mourn his children Béatrice (Réal Fournier), Anita (Maurice Fournier), Phillippe (Rozsa Varadi), Alice, Willie (Elizabeth Paul) and Monique (Claude Caza) as well as 12 grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren. Funeral was held Tuesday, Sept. 9, 1997 at 11 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Burial St-Joseph's Cemetery. Donations to Huntingdon Hospital Fund would be greatly appreciated by the family. Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc.

LEBEAU, Roger - In the Fletcher-Allen Hospital, Burlington, Vermont on July 8, 1997, Mr. Roger Lebeau, age 72, passed away following a short illness. Pre-deceased by his wife, the late Madeleine Ouimet, formally of Chateaugay, New York, he leaves to mourn his death, his beloved daughter Lynn (Richard) Brown; his loving son, Leo and two dear grandchildren, Danielle and Steven, all of Burlington, Vermont. One brother, Origine Lebeau of Ft. Lauderdale, Florida, one sister Jeannine (Robert) Benoit and three nieces of Blackbury, Virginia. Sisters-in-law Rosemary (Chas.) Swift of Huntingdon, Quebec and Ethel Ouimet of Chateaugay, New York. Brothers-in-law John (Sharon) Ouimet of Concord, California, Allister (Marion) Ouimet of Burke, New York, Maurice Ouimet of Sacramento, California and Donald (Margaret) Ouimet of Concord, California. Requiem mass was celebrated in St. Anthony's Parish Church in both English and Sign languages. Roger was retired after working forty-one years with The McKenzie Meat Packing Company of Vermont and was the first handicapped person to be employed by this company. He attended school in Vermont and the school for the deaf in Montreal. He was a member of St. Anthony's Roman Catholic; The Association of The Deaf and The Fraternal Order of Eagles.

### **CARD OF THANKS**

I wish to thank Dr. Hortop and Dr. Krotecki and staff of the ECU and the doctors and staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care while I was a patient there. Also I would like to thank my family and friends for visits, phone calls, flowers and cards. All was deeply appreciated.

Ronald Maither
The family of the Late Stewart L. (Buster) Holmes
would like to thank the doctors, nurses and staff of
the Barrie Memorial and the Huntingdon County
Hospitals for the excellent care he received while a
patient there. Thanks to relatives and friends for
their presence at the service, charitable donations,
cards and flowers. Thanks to the Canadian Legion
and a special thanks to Ann Cameron for her guidance and support. Accept this as our personal gratitude.

Geraldine, Lila & Roy Holmes

We wish to thank all the people who showed us marks of sympathy following the death of Robert Lussier on August 17, 1997, either by visits at the parlor, flowers, cards, mass offerings or attendance at the funeral service. Be assured of our deep appreciation for those many acts of kindness.

His wife Noëlla and sisters Madeleine, Gabrielle, Suzanne

## CARD OF THANKS

McGOWAN, Rupert - The family of the late Rupert McGowan would like to express their sincerest thanks to family, friends, and neighbors for their expressions of sympathy shown during our time of sorrow. Thank you for your memorial donations, masses, cards and floral tributes. Your acts of kindness will long be remembered and appreciated by the entire family.

The families of the late James Bertal Allen would like to thank the Doctors, nurses and staff at the Barrie for the excellent care and compassion they showed Jimmie during his stay. We also wish to thank all the kind folks for the beautiful flowers, gifts, cards, food and their thoughtful words which meant so much at this difficult time. Please accept this thank-you as personal.

Mrs. Margaret Allen Sr.

My sincere thanks to my family for organizing the party on Sunday, Sept. 7 for my 85th birthday. Also thanks to everyone who came for cards, flowers, phone calls and good wishes.

Sincerely, Hazel Ness

The family of the late Elizabeth Rhea Gnass wish to thank relatives, friends and neighbors for their condolences and gifts of food. A memorial service will be celebrated on Saturday, Sept. 20 at 10 a.m. at St. Louis of France Catholic Church, Rte 22 in Sciota, N.Y. Burial will be in the parish cemetery.

We are exceptionally fortunate to have our community hospital, the Barrie Memorial, where skilled, dedicated and compassionate people care for our well-being and bring us through difficult times. Special thanks to Dr. Aikin and the surgical team, and to the Second-Floor nurses and staff who cared for me following my operation. The support from family, friends and colleagues, who visited, sent cards, flowers, and were thoughtful in so many special ways, was also greatly appreciated. Thanks to all.

Valerie Furcall Ormstown



# Five generations

Last month, 92-year-old Margaret Ethel Smith (née Braithwaite) of Hemmingford was visited by family members representing four generations of her descendants. Beulah Mote (left) one of her three daughters, who ves in Ontario, along daughter Lorna Schuster (right), grandson Michael Schuster (centre back) and baby Alyssa Schuster (sitting on her great-great-grandmother's lap) posed for this special photo. Mrs. Smith, who celebrated her birthday August 6, moved from the family dairy farm on the Ch. Alberton in 1985 with her husband Harvey, who died in 1987. Daughter Dorothy still lives in Hemmingford with her mother, while the other daughter, Doris Wingfield, lives in Ontario.